

New Zealand Security Intelligence Service PO Box 900, Wellington

P +64 4 472 6170 **F** +64 4 472 8209

www.security.govt.nz

24 July 2018

Valerie Morse BY EMAIL

Dear Ms Morse

Official Information Act Request

Thank you for your correspondence of 1 June 2017 seeking the following information: Any information you hold about the US-Australia security screening list called "TACTICS" – an abbreviated form of "Tipoff US/Australia, and any information you hold on a US-NZ "no-fly list" or a lesser "selectee list", which included those who do meet the threshold for a no-fly list.

The New Zealand Security Intelligence Service (NZSIS) may cooperate with overseas public authorities in fulfilling any of NZSIS's functions. Information about the conduct of NZSIS's relationships is contained in the Ministerial Policy Statement "Cooperation of New Zealand intelligence and security agencies (GCSB and NZSIS) with overseas public authorities" which can be found on the New Zealand Intelligence Community website (www.nzic.govt.nz/legislation).

The content of what is shared between NZSIS and overseas public authorities is often highly sensitive and can reveal the methods and capabilities of NZSIS and other agencies. For this reason your request is declined under sections 6(a), (b), and (c) of the Official Information Act 1982, as the making available of that information would be likely to:

- prejudice the security or defence of New Zealand or the international relations of the Government of New Zealand;
- prejudice the entrusting of information to the Government of New Zealand on a basis of confidence by the Government of any other country or any agency of such a Government; and
- prejudice the maintenance of the law, including the prevention, investigation, and detection of offences, and the right to a fair trial.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact oia.privacy@nzsis.govt.nz.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely

Rebecca Kitteridge

Director-General of Security

Rebecca Kitteriolge